



*asked them to re-assess the site with a view to applying a suitable treatment to the section that runs from Green Chapel Close to the aqueduct. A detailed site specific risk assessment will be carried out however, this may result in a different treatment being proposed at this location. There is no guarantee this area will be improved in this year's improvement programme."*

4.1.10. Modifications to the 'Chevron Bend' no update.

4.1.11. Ref: 3361933 Bakestonedale Road branch of tree overhanging road reported.

#### **4.2. Gas Lamp**

The original invoice has now been modified and the amount owing after the deduction of the deposit is £1284.72. The total bill was £1,750.60 from which £350.12 VAT is reclaimable.

#### **4.3. SID data from Bakestonedale Road circulated.**

It was decided to put the SID in Bakestonedale Road again when our next turn is due to give a clearer picture of how much traffic is coming through the village. The site opposite Pott Hall will not be used for the moment.

Cllr. Boulton suggested that the PCSO be asked to do a spot check at 9am and noon when 46% of the vehicles are travelling between 40-45 mph in a 40mph zone.

**Action:** The Clerk will ask Paul Redwood to site the SID and contact the PCSO with a view to employing the Trucam on Bakestonedale to give a truer picture of the speeds.

#### **4.4. Lamp situated near Cherryburn**

This should be installed within the next two weeks.

#### **4.5. PACP Notes and actions from meeting on 15 May received. Next meeting 10 July. Agenda available. The notes were discussed at June's council meeting.**

**Action:** Cllr. Boulton will attend the next meeting.

#### **4.6. Police and Crime Commissioner's meeting attended by Cllr. Boulton Thursday 27 June 2019**

Cllr. Boulton outlined the relevant issues from this meeting.

-- In answer to his question about why some SIDs were managed by the police and the management of others like Pott Shrigley's was funded by individual councils, he was told that a position statement would be issued soon.

-- He was asked to forward details about the contribution the Council made to the Rural Crime Team as no report has been received about how the money had been spent, the local councils who contributed seemed to be a random selection and the Commissioner seemed unaware of it.

-- There is an opportunity for the PCSO check speeds using the Trucam where residents are concerned. Our new PCSO is Amy Hickman.

#### **4.7. Poynton Area Highways Group**

Next meeting 29 July, Silk Room, Macclesfield Town Hall, 13.30-15.30

Councillor Boulton will attend and pursue the outstanding issues 4.1.2, 4.1.9 and 4.1.10 above.

#### **4.8. Bench on Shrigley Road**

A suitable supplier of plastic wood has not yet been found.

#### **4.9. High Street Community Clean Up Fund**

Some of the money has been allocated for the purchase of plants for the troughs and the Clerk has purchased 10 litter pickers and 9 bag openers with the remainder. These are stored in her garage.

**Action:** the Clerk will send an illustrated report to show how the money has been spent.

#### **4.10. Cricket Club**

Original Deed of Covenant, Ground Agreement, Title Plan and Entry in Register circulated.

**Action:** Cllr. Wray will write to Robert Street asking the Cricket Club to pay for a solicitor/ barrister to examine the documents on the Council's behalf and ensure that its requirements are met.

## 5. FINANCE

### 5.1. FINANCIAL STATEMENT

NatWest Current Account	£ 2,222.40
Vernon Building Society Deposit Acc.	£ 2,834.62
Secure Trust Bank	£18,634.22
Petty Cash	£ 51.08
Total =	<u>£23,742.32</u>

### INCOME

Community Clean up Grant	£270.00
Poynton TC map sales	£18.00

### ACCOUNTS TO PAY

Refund Mrs Jenkins plants for trough	£ 19.55
Refund Mrs Burton -litter picking equipment	£ 239.00
Gas Lamp	£1284.72
Peak & Northern FS subscription 2019	£ 22.50
Total	<u>£1,565.77</u>

## 6. PLANNING

### DECISIONS

#### 19/1461M

Proposal: Replacement Dwelling

Location: HALITH COTTAGE, SHRIGLEY ROAD SOUTH, POYNTON, SK12 1TF

**Refused** – too great an increase in the size of the footprint.

#### 19/1988M

Proposal: Variation of conditions 4, 8, 10 and 12 to planning application 18/6119M - Variation of condition 2 on application 14/2798M.

Location: 3a Moorside Cottages, Moorside Lane, Pott Shrigley, SK10 5RZ

Detail: Condition 2 "Condition 4, 8, 10, 12 all ask for a change from "*commencement of development*" to "*occupation*"

**Granted** -development must begin before 5<sup>th</sup> July 2019

## 7. CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED BY CLERK

**7.1.** Annual Parishes' Day: Saturday 12 October 2019 at Aldern House, Baslow Road, Bakewell, Derbyshire, DE45 1AE

**Action:** the Clerk will complete the booking form showing Cllr. Goodman attending.

**7.2.** Email from parishioner complaining about lack of work from team doing repairs to Bakestonedale Road.

**Action:** this will not be reported as Andy Simpson would need accurate times and dates and the resident concerned does not want to be named.

**7.3.** Caroline Waller was elected as the Moors area representative of the PDNPA.

## 8. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

**8.1.** Cllr. Barlow-Walsh is to be asked to cut back her holly bush where it is overhanging the pavement.

**8.2.** A letter will be sent to Jeremy Heathcote regarding the recent concert on his field and the attendant dangerous parking in Spuley Lane.

**8.3.** When asked when the hedges would be cut, Cllr. Wray replied that the cutting of verges and some hedges had just taken place. Other hedges were the responsibility of the landowner.

**9. DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING**

The next Parish Council Meeting will be held on Monday 2<sup>nd</sup> September 2019 at 8pm in the Village Hall.

The meeting closed at 9.50 pm